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Minneapolis Minimum Wage
Upheld by Minnesota Supreme

Court

The Minnesota Supreme Court
handed down its opinion in Graco,
Inc. v. City of Minneapolis on
January 22, 2020. Writing for a

unanimous court, Chief Justice Lori Gildea commented that because
employers who pay the minimum wage set by the city ordinance are in
compliance with the state minimum-wage law and that the Minnesota
Legislature had indicated that it had intended to preclude local
governments from setting minimum wages, there was no conflict
between the ordinance and the statute. Graco, Inc. v. City of
Minneapolis (Minn. Jan. 22, 2020). 

Where does that leave Minnesota employers? The MFLSA still sets a
floor for the minimum wage that employers must pay their employees:
$10.00 for large employers (defined by statute as those having annual
revenue of $500,000 or more); and $8.15 for small employers (defined
by statute as those having annual revenue below $500,000) effective
January 1, 2020. But cities and other localities are free to impose
higher minimums that employers must pay employees within their
respective jurisdictions, and may adopt (as do ordinances in both
Minneapolis and Saint Paul, whose own ordinance went into effect on
January 1) different definitions of large and small employers. 

The City of Minneapolis’s sick-and-safe-leave ordinance, which also
has faced a court challenge, remains pending before the Minnesota
Supreme Court. In our May 2019 Newsletter, we noted that the
Minnesota Court of Appeals had rejected the Minnesota Chamber of
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Commerce’s argument that the sick-and-safe-leave ordinance was
preempted by state statute. See Minnesota Chamber of Commerce v.
City of Minneapolis, 928 N.W.2d 757 (Minn. App. 2019).  The
Minnesota Supreme Court granted the Chamber’s petition for review
in June 2019 and directed that the oral argument be held alongside
oral argument on the supreme court’s review of Graco, Inc. in October
2019. We will continue to keep you informed of updates on the
Minneapolis sick-and-safe-leave ordinance after the court issues its
decision.

For assistance with employment law matters or your other legal
needs, please reach out to one of our attorneys by calling 612-604-
2000 or emailing us at email@mdh-law.com. 
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​Our firm provides the information in this e-newsletter for general guidance only, and does not constitute
the provision of legal advice, tax advice, accounting services, investment advice, or professional
consulting of any kind. The information provided herein should not be used as a substitute for
consultation with professional tax, accounting, legal, or other competent advisers. Before making any
decision or taking any action, you should consult a professional adviser who has been provided with all
pertinent facts relevant to your particular situation. Tax articles in this e-newsletter are not intended to be
used, and cannot be used by any taxpayer, for the purpose of avoiding accuracy, and without warranty of
any kind, express or implied, including but not limited to warranties of performance, merchantability, and
fitness for a particular purpose. The information is provided "as is," with no assurance or guarantee of
completeness, accuracy, or timeliness of the information. Madigan, Dahl & Harlan does not share its e-
mail list or client contact information with any third party.
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